
IPSC RFC 2020-17 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: nturner@blm.gov <nturner@blm.gov> On Behalf Of Website Content Submission Form 
via Website Content Submission Form 
Sent: Thursday, December 10, 2020 2:07 PM 
To: Woods, Michelle L -FS <michelle.l.woods@usda.gov> 
Subject: Form submission from: IPSC Request For Change 
 
Submitted on Thursday, December 10, 2020 - 14:06  
 
Would you like a response? Yes 
 
Contact Information (optional): Dave Burley, 208-387-5420, dburley@blm.gov (Chair, NWCG 
IBC)  
 
Requesting Agency, NWCG Committee, or Group (optional): NWCG Committee Home 
Unit (optional): Incident Business Committee 
 
Change: Remove Commissary Manager (CMSY) position form the PMS 310-1. IBC determined 
in 2017/2018 that the CMSY position is no longer necessary as commissary is no longer used 
on incidents. IBC researched removing the position and its effect on standards documents and 
on the field and determined there would be none. ROSS queries indicated that no CMSY orders 
had been placed or filled in over 10 years. IBC decided the position was no longer necessary 
and removed the position from the AD Pay Plan in 2018. IBC neglected to request removal of 
the position from the 310-1 by OTC at the time and was recently made aware that the position 
still exists in the 310-1 even though it is not used anymore. CMSY does not maintain currency 
for any positions, no targeted training exists for CMSY, and an IPD doesn't exist. There will be 
no effect (except simplification) of position removal. 
 
Supporting Documents:  Do you need to add an attachment? No 
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